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January 9, 2004

The Honorable Matthew D. Habash
The Honorable Michaei C. Mentel

The Honorable Kevin L. Boyce

The Honorable Maryellen O’Shaughnsssy
The Honorable Richard W. Sensenbrenner
The Honorahte Charleta B. Tavares

The Honorable Patsy A. Thomas

]
FROM: Kathleen Bailey, Chair Near East Area Commission (NEAC//\%

RE: Zoning Variance CV03-46

/

/4

NEAC voted overwheimingly (12 For, 2 Against, 0 Abstentions) to support
the variance request of Watermark Services, LLC to construct a Wendy’s
restaurant at 1054 E. Broad Street (Northwest corner of Broad and 21

Because the area is zoned ARO and the Near East Area Plan encourages

adherence to that zoning category, | would like to provide the
considerations that supported this decision.

1.

The estimated property value of this completed project is

$1VIM to $1.2MM.
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The project will employ approximately 40 employees with an

estimated payroll of $350,000 to $400,000.

The location in question has had a commercial use since

1918.
No demolition is involved.

The request is for a variance not a rezoning so outside of

the variance, the applicant must stay within the
requirements of the ARO.

The proposed structure will mirror a Broad Street carriage
house (design reviewed and verified by Joel Teaford,
Executive Director of the Columbus Neighborhood Design

Center).

The cost of the project and complexities to make it fit into
the neighborhood set a high enough standard to discourage

sub quality projects.

Community Policing Officer Teresa Kalous has apprised

NEAC and the applicant of the assistance from the

Columbus Police to discourage loitering.

The major concern of those in opposition was the potential increase in
crime and trash and the facility becoming a magnet for undesirables. We
found nothing to substantiate this. Dave Thomas was a respected local
businessman who championed family and community values. This is

reflected in the standard of cleanliness and attractive appearance thatis

characteristic of any business that bears the Wendy’s logo. The applicant

also has a compelling financial reason to own and manage a successful

enterprise. To risk the loss of the potential customer base that Broad Street
P {



provides by permitting loitering and panhandling is tantamount to
economic suicide.

The other concern was the need to locate the business on one of the NCR

strips. NEAC did attempt to interest the applicant in the commercial strips,
however he indicated the low car counts in those areas in comparison with
Broad Street would not generate enough revenue to offset the investment.

Finally, the applicant has demonstrated the courage it takes to delve into
the fragile inner city market, an undertaking that many avoid due to the
additional costs, risks, and requirements needed to address neighborhood
concerns.

NEAC requests your careful consideration in this matter.

Thank you.

Cc: Mark Barbash, Director of Development
Don Bier, Dept. of Development, Zoning
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